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                    Back in January I wrote about New Yearôs Resolutions for  

                                 OFAA members. Iôll briefly summarize here;     
        
                

    e   Try a new art discipline                      e Support OFAA on social media 

        e   Attend a Gallery showing                   e    Bring a friend to an OFAA meeting 

        e   Work the Plein Aire event                  e    Share one of your art projects 

        e Support any community fine arts event 

 
I donôt know about you, but Iôm glad resolutions donôt have to be done all at once. Better 
yet, that these are only suggestions. Itôs easy to prioritize given that the Plein Air Event is 
just around the corner. I think we have had great membership response and I think once 
again the membership is making OFAA second to none in putting on a quality event.  

I think my practical #1 however relates to increasing our membership. The backbone of 
OFAA is an active membership. We are at our best when members volunteer to ñtake a 
turnò at officer and/or committee positions. We are at our best when members bring in fresh 
ideas. We are at our best when we are active in the community ñencouraging, fostering, 
supporting and promoting the fine arts.ò  

So, maybe each of us can all take a closer look at what ñIò can do to increase membership 
going forward and to step up to fill a need until reinforcements arrive. 

And here are the final five reasons to support the arts. 

10 Reasons to Support the Arts  Randy Cohen 
Arts spark creativity and innovation. Creativity is among the top 5 applied skills 
sought by business leaders, per the Conference Boardôs Ready to Innovate        
reportðwith 72 percent saying creativity is of high importance when hiring.     
Research on creativity shows that Nobel laureates in the sciences are 17 times 
more likely to be actively engaged in the arts than other scientists. 
Arts drive the creative industries. The Creative Industries are arts businesses that 
range from nonprofit museums, symphonies, and theaters to for-profit film,       
architecture, and design companies. A 2017 analysis of Dun & Bradstreet data 
counts 673,656 businesses in the U.S. involved in the creation or distribution of the 
artsð4.01 percent of all businesses and 2.04 percent of all employees. (Get a free 
local Creative Industry report for your community here.) 
Arts have social impact. University of Pennsylvania researchers have demonstrated 
that a high concentration of the arts in a city leads to higher civic engagement, 

more social cohesion, higher child welfare, and lower poverty rates. 
Arts improve healthcare. Nearly one-half of the nationôs healthcare institutions 
provide arts programming for patients, families, and even staff. 78 percent deliver 
these programs because of their healing benefits to patientsðshorter hospital stays, 
better pain management, and less medication. 
Arts for the health and well-being of our military. The arts heal the mental,      
physical, and moral injuries of war for military service members and Veterans, 
who rank the creative arts therapies in the top 4 (out of 40) interventions and   
treatments. Across the military continuum, the arts promote resilience during      
pre-deployment, deployment, and the reintegration of military service members, 
Veterans, their families, and caregivers into communities.  

Best regards,                                                        Clay QuickτtǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 

http://www.americansforthearts.org/sites/default/files/pdf/information_services/research/policy_roundtable/ReadytoInnovateFull.pdf
https://www.americansforthearts.org/by-program/reports-and-data/research-studies-publications/creative-industries
https://www.americansforthearts.org/by-program/reports-and-data/research-studies-publications/creative-industries
https://www.americansforthearts.org/socialimpact
http://www.americansforthearts.org/by-program/reports-and-data/legislation-policy/naappd/arts-in-healthcare-2009-state-of-the-field-report
http://www.americansforthearts.org/by-program/reports-and-data/legislation-policy/the-national-initiative-for-arts-health-in-the-military
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Minutes for April 2, 2019 
Clay Quick called the meeting to order.  We had 
21 in  attendance.   

Our guest artist was Bruce Bodden. 
 

Business meeting: 
Secretaryôs report: 

Minutes from Mar. 4, 2019 were accepted. 

Treasurerôs report:   
General fundð$14,092.73 
Scholarshipsð$1,580.00 
 

Plein Air: 
Lynn Artz reported that most of the pre-work is 
finished or underway.  Volunteers are still needed 
for hosting duties at the Sunday Reception and 
Sale.  Anyone donating or loaning easels should 
contact Elli Wollangk. 
 

T-shirts and posters will be available for           
distribution at the May meeting.  Tickets are also 
available and can be purchased online. 
 

Please follow up on any sponsors that you know 
were contacted but have not yet responded. 
 

Lisa Baltes announced that we currently have 81 
followers on our Instagram account. 
 

Nancy Kirst is volunteering to run a fall       
workshop for the 2019-2020 year. Sandy         
DePeaux passed around a sign up sheet that also 
asked about type of workshop interestðheavy 
interest in pastels. 
 

Cori Conrad reported that On Friday, April 26, 
UWO will hold their awards   ceremony.       
Someone needs to be there to meet our three        
scholarship winners.  Cori also asked if we could 
give a one year honorary membership to our 
scholarship winners. The members present at the 
meeting thought that would be appropriate. 
 

The Northeast Wisconsin Watercolor Society 
(NWWS) is sponsoring a bus outing to Plymouth 
and Kenosha on Tuesday, June 25 @ $55.  An     
e-blast will be sent out to the full membership. 
 

Kathy Crook announced we will be participating 
in Art In The Market on Saturday, June 8 with 
three booths (all together) doing rock painting 
with acrylics. 
 

Laurel Nobbe has painting supplies to give away 
to help another artist that is retiring from the    
passion. 
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Shelley Ingala suggested that we all collect business 
cards from artists when we are out and about, as   
potential guest artists. 
 

Itôs time to step up for the VP, Treasurer,, 
and Publicity positions. We also need one 
or more to coordinate Programs.  Consider 
stretching yourself for the betterment of 
OFAA.  
 

Next meeting: May 7, 2019 
 
 
                       

Kathy Murphyôs ñFeeling Blueò 
won a State award and will be in the 
Annual WRAP Art Exhibit Aug. 16 
thru Sept. 21, 2019 at the Pyle Center 
in Madison.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
Terri Einer's  "Lightning Storm" 
has received a ñBest of Showò 
award at the NEWVA exhibit at 
Artless Bastard in De Pere.   

Joye Moon will be teaching several watercolor         
workshops this Summer. June 27, Landscape with a twist, 
July 25, Abstraction, August 22, Mixed Medium. The 
workshops are held at St. Paul's United Church of Christ 
just west of Oshkosh on HWY 21. Contact Joye to sign up 
at moonjoye7@gmail.com.  

Joye Moon has had paintings accepted into several      
exhibits around the country. "China Texting" will travel 
to the Aqueous 2019 
National Exhibit at 
Parkersburg. West  
Virginia.    "Early 
morning, China" will 
be exhibited at the 
Louisiana Watercolor 
Societies International 
exhibit in Baton 
Rouge, LA. And 
"Twilight at Oporto" 
will be traveling to the 
Red River Watercolor 
Societies International 
exhibit in Moorhead, 
MN. Joye also has 2 
paintings exhibited at the Wisconsin Watercolor Societies 
Spring Exhibit at Richeson's Art School and Gallery 
which is on exhibit now and closes June 8, 2019.  

 

Member News 
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